
Sinn Féin PMB – Retrofitting 
That Dáil Eireann
notes that:
· The refusal of the government to reduce and cap electricity prices leaves households facing into an extremely worrying and uncertain winter and this is particularly the case for those who simply cannot afford to retrofit their energy inefficient homes 
· emissions from the residential sector amounted to 11.4% of the state’s total greenhouse gas emissions last year.
· poorly insulated homes require greater amounts of energy to heat, increasing carbon emissions and resulting in higher energy bills for households.
· energy poverty in the state is currently at its highest recorded rate and the last Energy Poverty Strategy lapsed in 2019. 
· there are currently over 9,000 homes awaiting works under the Better Energy Warmer Homes Scheme, with a wait time of 27 months.
· just 1,584 local authority homes were retrofitted in 2021;
· installing solar PV on homes can increase our renewable energy generation and help decrease electricity bills for households.
· This is especially relevant in the context on the ongoing energy crisis and the level of energy poverty that households are currently experiencing which is expected to increase over the coming months

Recognises that:
· many low- and middle-income households are excluded from accessing retrofitting under the government’s schemes, as they do not qualify for the Better Energy Warmer Homes Scheme and do not have the disposable income required to afford a deep retrofit under the One Stop Shop service.
· the government’s national retrofit scheme prioritises those with means over those most in need.
· state funding should be proportionately allocated on the basis of need, so that those least able to afford home energy upgrades and most at risk of energy poverty are given the greatest levels of support.
· a clustered, area-based approach to retrofitting can help speed up delivery and reduce overall costs.
· we need a progressive and effective retrofit plan that will both help meet our emissions reduction targets while delivering wider social and economic benefits for workers and families.
· the existing grant support for solar PV is inadequate and leaves this microgeneration option out of the reach of low and middle income households.
Calls on the Government to:
· reform and reorientate their national retrofit plan, by redirecting the focus, funding and resources towards those in greatest need of retrofits.
· Replace the Better Energy Warmer Homes Scheme with a new scheme, including an area-based component, for low- and middle-income households, in order to improve delivery times; achieve cost efficiencies and get more retrofits to those in need.
· Continue free home energy upgrades for currently eligible social welfare recipients and older people and provide tiered grants based on household income, to open up retrofits to more people in need of energy efficiency upgrades while limiting support to the highest income households.
· establish a dedicated retrofit scheme for low and middle income households who rely on burning solid fuels for heat.
· increase the budget for solar PV grants and provide higher grants for those on lower and middle incomes.
· Commit capital investment to facilitate the installation of solar PV infrastructure on school and community buildings. 
· increase funding for the retrofitting of local authority homes.
· immediately publish an updated Energy Poverty Strategy.
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